### **RÍOCHT NA MIDHE**

#### **AUTHOR INDEX, 2008-2024**

#### Compiled by Julitta Clancy

*Note:* The *Author Index* is an alphabetical index to authors of articles, book reviews, notes, reports, and obituaries in vols **XIX - XXXV (2008-2024)** of *Ríocht na Midhe*. Titles of <u>articles</u> are listed in <u>chronological order</u> under the name of the author. References are to year (**bold**, **in parentheses**) followed by page numbers.

This index replaces the Author Index for the years 2008 to 2023 previously posted on the website. The period 1955 to 2007 is covered by the cumulative Author and General Indexes published in 2008 and now also available on the website.

Abraham, Ken

- review: De Courcy Anglo-Normans in Ireland, England and France in the Eleventh and Twelfth Centuries (S. Flanders), (2010) 330–35

Ahern, Fiona

- The Nicholas Boylan silver salver: an icon of Repeal, (2013) 213-16
- From Bellewstown to the battlefields of World War One *(from address to MAHS/MPG Decade of Centenaries seminar, Dalgan Park, 26 September 2015),* (**2016**) 269–84
- An account of George Victor du Noyer's visit to Bellewstown in 1866 in celebration of the 200-year anniversary of his birth in 1817, (2018) 147–62
- The early years of Laytown Strand Races (1868-1918), (2019) 213-37
- review: Wielding the Willow. Cricket in South Meath 1860-1950 (A. Burke), (2023) 262-65
- reports: MAHS annual excursions, (2020) 301-4, (2023) 286-90, (2024) 381-86

Barrett, Rachel

- Education of workhouse children in Co. Meath, 1840-1850, (2011) 179-99

Barton, Kevin

- article co-written by. see under Brady, Conor

Beglane, Fiona

- article co-written by. see under Stout, Geraldine & Stout, Matthew

Bellew, Séamus

- Heraldry of the Somerville and other families at Kentstown, Co. Meath, (2011) 64-89

- Heraldic Gateways, a Foretaste of Splendours to come, (2024) 185–213

Bourke, Cormac

- Stolen by night in 1007: A Crux in the History of the Book of Kells, (**2024**) 143–51 Brady, Conor, Barton, Kevin, & Seaver, Matthew

- Recent geophysical investigations and LiDAR analysis at the Hill of Slane, Co. Meath, (2013) 134–55

Brady, Conor

- *article co-written by (2024). see under* Stout, Geraldine & Stout, Matthew Brown, David

- A trustees' survey of Meath, c1700, (2020) 57-74

Brown, Melanie

- An enigmatic Jewish presence in seventeenth-century Meath, (2013) 176–87 Browne, Seán

- Robert Wood, Co. Meath, 1716-1771: the first Irish tourist to visit Palmyra, Syria, (2013) 201–12

Bruton, John

- reviews

*Eamon Duggan, Counsel to the Revolution* (P. Connell, in assoc. with M. Hayes), **(2022)** 382–85

Meath: History and Society (F. Ludlow & A. Crampsie, eds.), (2017) 374-82

Buckley, Ann

- Musical monuments from medieval Meath, (2008) 23-42

Byrne, Joseph

- News not worth relating: the hanging of Walter Evers, 10 June 1642, (2022) 85–92 Byrne, Paul

- reviews

Excavations at Knowth 5: the archaeology of Knowth in the first and second millennia AD (G. Eogan et al.), (2013) 325–32

Historical Knowth and its Hinterland (F.J. Byrne), (2010) 324–30

Landscapes of Cult and Kingship (R. Schot, C. Newman, & E. Bhreathnach, eds.), (2012) 312–17

Lost and Found II: rediscovering Ireland's past (J. Fenwick), (2011) 294–300

*In the Wake of Giants: Journeys on the Barrow and the Grand Canal* (G. Potterton), **(2011)** 308–10

Byrne, Seán

- Emper: A Westmeath rural parish and its people in 1901, (2022) 256-88

Caffrey, James

- Poverty in the midst of affluence in the nineteenth-century County Meath civil parishes of Clongill and Kilberry, (2016) 120–50
- reviews
  - Black and Amber. A History of the GAA in the parish of Dunshaughlin, 1884-2014 (J. Gilligan & P. McLoughlin), (2017) 391–94

*Drumconrath in the 1800s - a cradle of Irish culture* (L. Ward), **(2018)** 347–50 ntwell Ethna

Cantwell, Ethna

- Glimpses of life in Navan during the Great War, 1914-18, (2016) 240–68

 review: Bellewstown's Forgotten Heroes. The Stories of our Thirty Five Soldiers in the First World War (Bellewstown Heritage Group), (2015) 331–34

Carson Williams, Fionnuala

- Michael Collier 1780-1849 as folk hero *robbing from the rich...,* **(2021)** 68–77 Carty, Mary Rose

- The Fingall family link with Douai Abbey, Woolhampton, Berkshire, England and Killeen/Dunsany Parish, Co. Meath, Ireland, (2018) 59–72

Carty, Niamh, & Gleeson, Patrick

- Kingship, violence and *Loch Da Gabhor:* royal landscapes and the production of authority in early medieval Brega, **(2013)** 29–72

- *review: Clonycavan Man: A Bog Body from Ballivor* (N. French), **(2014)** 330–32 Casey, Brian

- John Sweetman and Home Rule, 1885-1891, (2017) 269-83

- review: Lough Ree: Historic Lakeland Settlement (B. Cunningham & H. Murtagh), (2016) 392–95

Casey, Denis

- An eleventh-century heist: stealing the Book of Kells, (2020) 28–39

- Concobhar ua Maíl Shechnaill and the church of Kildalkey in the *notitiae* of the Book of Kells (c. 1030s), **(2023)** 39–47

Chapman, R.A.

- Robert Richard Matthews - a most unusual chap, (2018) 254-74

Chemin, Cécile

- Sources of medical history in local authority archives, (2008) 157-69

Clancy, John P.

- review: Irish Tavern Tokens (G. Rice), (2014) 340-41

- report: Meath planning issues, (2013) 370-71

Clancy, Julitta

- 'Treasures in the Loft': family papers and the case for a Meath County Archives, (2020) 254–61

- obituaries

Fr Gerard Rice (1937-2020), (2021) 357–58

John Gavin, (2013) 352

June Wilkinson (née Forrest, 1953-2023), (2024) 373-75

Patrick McNamee, (2022) 395-96

Reggie O'Reilly, (2023) 279–80

Ruth Lawler, (2022) 397–98

- reports

annual excursions (MAHS), (**2008**) 261–62, (**2014**) 369–71, (**2015**) 344–47, (**2016**) 419–22, (**2017**) 413–16, (**2018**) 365–68, (**2019**) 390–95, (**2020**) 301–4, (**2023**) 286–90 (with F. Ahern)

Hon. Secretary's report (MAHS), 2006-07, (2008) 256-60

Decade of Centenaries:

MAHS/Meath Peace Group joint seminars, (2015) 348–52, (2016) 423–27

Anglo-Irish Treaty negotiations 1921: descendants' group, (2022) 402-3

Meath Peace Group (1993-2023) - contributions of MAHS members, (2023) 297–300

50 Years of the NI Peace Process - Retrospective and Reflections (Meath Peace Group/MAHS joint seminar), (2024) 387–92

# Clutterbuck, Richard

- article co-written by. see Shine, Denis, et al.

Cogan, John F. (Frank)

- Tragedy in Oldcastle - the death of Commdt Seamus Cogan, 22 July 1920, (2015) 279-315

- Shot while evading arrest in Stonefield - the tragic fate of Patrick McDonnell, March 1921, (2016) 341–79

- Michael Collins and the Cormeen murder case, 1920, (2017) 353-73

- Borderline politics: Meath clerical involvement in the East Cavan by-election June 1918, (2018) 234–53

- Figures in a landscape: Oskar Kokoschka and Adolf Mahr on Sliabh na Callaighe in 1928, (2020) 237–53
- Celebration of Meath warrior in Belgium: Barnewall Commemoration at Tenneville, **(2020)** 262–64
- Ordinary guerrillas the 5th Battalion, Meath Brigade, and the Brigade reports 1920-21, (2021) 269–305
- A look back at Royal Meath Donnchadh Ó Meachair's Short History of Meath, 1928, **(2022)** 343–62
- From Obscurity to the Halls of the Great: a Meath Portraitist and Art Administrator Martin Cregan, PRHA (1788-1870), **(2024)** 214–46
- reviews

The Blinding Light - Michael Courtney 1901-23 (U. Courtney), (2016) 402-5

Brokering the Good Friday Agreement; the Untold Story (Mary Daly, ed.), (2020) 292–94 Charles Tisdall of County Meath, 1740-51 (M. Rogan), (2015) 320–22

- Ireland A Voice Among the Nations (J. Gibney, M. Kennedy and K. O'Malley, eds.), (2020) 291–92
- *The Men and Women of the Anglo-Irish Treaty Delegations 1921* (F. Murray & E. Sagarra, eds.), **(2022)** 378–81
- A Pencil in his Pocket Book One A novel based on the early life of Irish artist John Mulvany, 1839-1906 (A. Weber), (2023) 259–62
- A Sheltered Place Celebrating Fifty Years of the FBD Group (John McCullen), (2021) 349–53
- *The Tin Hats The South Wales Borderers in Meath, 1920-22* (Ultan Courtney), **(2019)** 375–77

# Conlan, Patrick, OFM

- The Franciscans of Trim: the later years, (2014) 26-47
- Irish Franciscan Seraphic Colleges particularly Multyfarnham and Gormanston, **(2015)** 193–219
- Connell, Peter
  - The 1918 General Election local and national perspectives, (2019) 311-38
  - reviews

*The Changing Fortunes of the Headfort estates, 1870-1928* (J. Mooney), **(2013)** 343–46 *Marcella Gerrard's Galway Estate, 1820-70* (T. Crehan), **(2014)** 350–53

Sinn Féin The Oldcastle Monthly Review (Moylagh Historical Society), (2017) 395–98 'Sons of Fire.' The Murder of Thomas Hodgett, 1921 (U. Courtney), (2023) 269–73

- obituaries

Ethna Cantwell, **(2023)** 274–76 Fr Gerard Rice (1937-2020), **(2021)** 360–61 James Caffrey, **(2019)** 382–84

# Connolly, John

- The files of the Special Infantry Corp and Meath, 1923, **(2022)** 302–12 Conway, Ultan Ó Conmhidhe

- review: Strong Farmer: the memoirs of Joe Ward (C. Buckley & C. Ward), (2011) 302–5 Corrway, Laura
  - articles co-written by. see O'Carroll, Finola, et al.; O'Carroll, Finola, Kinch, Ian & Corrway, Laura

- review:

*Excavation of a multi-period site at Stalleen, Co. Meath* (M. Stephens, G. Stout and M. Stout, Eds.), **(2024)** 345–47

Cosgrove, Art

- review: Crisis and Survival in Late Medieval Ireland: the English of Louth and their Neighbours, 1330-1450 (B. Smith), (2014) 333–34

Courtney, Ultan

- How did 1916 influence the rise of republicanism in Meath between 1917 and 1921? (From address to MAHS/MPG Decade of Centenaries joint seminar, Dalgan Park, 26 September 2015)

part one, (2016) 309-40

part two, (2017) 322–52

Crinion, Mairéad

- Newcastle House and estate, Enniskeen parish, in Morgallion barony, **(2012)** 143–60 Cronin, Anthony

- The kingdom of Brega in the seventh century, (2017) 1–30

Crowley, Jacqueline

- County Meath landed estates and the Encumbered Estates Court, 1849-1867, (2014) 197–225 Cruise, Henry

- Rebellion and reaction: landownership in the parish of Nobber, Co. Meath, 1640-1720, (2015) 56–87
- The Bligh family of Brittas, Nobber, Co. Meath, c. 1650-1990, (2017) 114-43
- Cruicetown and Nobber Medieval Tombs 3D Survey, (2018) 328-35

Cullen, Clara

- review: Quiet revolutionaries: Irish women in education, medicine and sport, 1861-1964 (M. Ó hÓgartaigh), (2012) 320–22

Cummins, Kieran

- Aspects of the history of Meath Archaeological and Historical Society, (2018) 285–327 addendum (*with John McCullen*), (2019) 363–65
- The early history of St Mary's Mercy Convent, Trim, (2023) 148-69
- obituary: Oliver Usher, (2023) 277-78

Cusack, Danny

- Breaking the silence: the poets of north Meath and the Great Famine, (2008) 170–88
- From Ballybeg to Van Diemen's Land: Christopher O'Reilly (1835-1910), (2014) 226-44
- Meathman Thomas Harten: victim of the Dublin Lockout, (2015) 269-78
- Broken silence: Peadar Gallegan and a poem of the Great Famine, (2016) 151-58
- The Great War: Irish Australian perspectives (From address to MAHS/MPG Decade of Centenaries seminar, Dalgan Park, 26 September 2015), (2016) 232–39
- Everyday life in Meath in 1916 (From lecture to 'Meath in 1916' seminar, Trim, 26 March 2016), (2017) 284–94
- Francis Ledwidge, poet of the blackbird a personal appraisal, (2018) 172-94
- Meathman down under: Patrick McGarry of Kildalkey, (2019) 284–310
- Tales by an old Fenian: Matthew Gilsenan (1856-1950) of Billywood, Moynalty, **(2020)** 164–83, **(2021)** 153–68
- Meath-born priest victim of Australian wartime censorship: the story of Fr James Timmons, (2021) 222–38

- Kate Magee of Kilmainhamwood: mother of a Tasmanian political dynasty, (2022) 128–55

- From Drumconrath to Van Diemen's Land: John Donnellan Balfe (1816-80), (2024) 247-65

Davis, Stephen

- article co-written by. see under Stout, Geraldine & Stout, Matthew

Devine, Francis

- The Irish Transport & General Workers' Union in Meath, 1918-1930, (2018) 200–233 Dier, Martin

- reports

Secretary's reports, MAHS, 2008-2012, (2010) 341–48, (2011) 319–27, (2012) 343–53, (2013) 359–69

DiPietro, Michelle

- Towards a cultural and chronological understanding of the Irish bile, (2013) 1-28

Doherty, Charles

- *obituary:* Alfred P. Smyth, (2017) 399–402

Doris, Fionnuala

 review: Business Archival Sources for the Local Historian (C. & M. Ó hÓgartaigh), (2011) 292–94

Dowling, Ger

- article co-written by. see under Fenwick, Joe, et al.

Downey, Clodagh

- The life and work of Cúán ua Lothcháin, (2008) 55–78

- The Boyne in medieval myth and literature, (2020) 1–27

Duffy, Patrick J.

- reviews

Clogher Record, XX (3), 2011 (L. McDermott, ed.), (2013) 341–42

*Gypsum mining and the Shirley estate in south Monaghan, 1800-1936* (M. McDermott), **(2011)** 300–302

Landholding, society and settlement in nineteenth-century Ireland: a historical geographer's perspective (T. Jones Hughes), (2013) 337–41

Religion, landscape and settlement in Ireland. From Patrick to present (Kevin Whelan), (2020) 277–80

Dunne, Michelle

- Where absence is a presence: commemorative minor placenames in Meath-Westmeath, (2019) 80–107

*review: Traditional Music and Song in County Meath* (P. Ferguson & A. Mac Gabhann), (2020) 281–84

Egan, Sean

- *review: Patrick Reilly, the Bard of Balnavoran 1825-1895* (L. Ward), **(2011)** 305–8 Elder, Stuart

- article co-written by. see under Shine, Denis, et al.

Eogan, George

- A cupmarked stone at Bobsville (Clonabreany), Co. Meath, (2008) 1-14

- Dowth passage tomb: note on possible structure sequence, (2009) 1-4

- A linear earthwork complex in the Nobber area, Co. Meath, (2010) 73–82

- Some individual stones with prehistoric art from County Meath, (2011) 1–19

- article co-written by. see Fenwick, Joe, Warner, Richard, & Eogan, George

Fagan, Brendan

- article co-written by. see Shine, Denis, et al.

Fagan, Patrick

- Michael Walsh, the poet of Fore, Co. Westmeath, (2008) 194-203

- When Meath politics shook the nation [Review article], (2009) 243-51

- Growing up in Westmeath: musings of an octogenarian, (2010) 251-59

- review: The Town at the Crossroads (D. Dunne, ed.), (2008) 242–46

Feeley, Ephrem

- Two newly-discovered archaeological sites in south-east Meath, (2011) 60–63 Fennessy, Ignatius, OFM

- Guardians at Multyfarnham Friary, (2013) 169-75

Fenwick, Joe

- In search of the lost 'cromlech' of Knowth: geophysical investigations in Area 10 of the Knowth Passage Tomb cemetery, Brú na Bóinne World Heritage Site, Co. Meath, (2019) 52–79
- review: The Rath of the Synods, Tara, Co. Meath: excavations by Seán P. Ó Riordan (E. Grogan), (2011) 280–85

Fenwick, Joe, et al.

 Crewbane souterrain and nearby archaeological features, Brugh na Bóinne, Slane, Co. Meath, (2012) 1–25

Fenwick, Joe, Warner, Richard, & Eogan, George

 Revealing hidden details of the ancient landscape of Newgrange, Brugh na Bóinne World Heritage Site, Co. Meath, (2009) 5–23

Finnegan, Aengus

- What kind of Irish was spoken in Westmeath?, (2013) 294–310

Fitzgerald, Thomas Earls

- reviews

County Louth and the Irish Revolution 1912-23 (D. Hall & M. Maguire, eds.), (2018) 344–46

*Four Killings. Land Hunger, Murder and Family in the Irish Revolution* (M. Dungan), (2022) 373–77

*The Robinstown Affair: A War of Independence Story* (J. O'Leary), (**2022**) 377–78 Fleischmann, Ruth

- Introduction and translation: Ernst Heider's In the Claws of the Spider Crab, (2021) 179–221 Flood, Kate

- 'Taming the Wilderness': A history of Girley Bog 1606-2016, (2018) 73-115

- St Brigid's Day (Lá Fhéile Bríde) 2023, (2023) 246-49

- report

Killconny Bog Walk - MAHS, 21 August 2022, (2023) 291–96

Ford, Noel

- obituary: Patrick Fagan (1922-2011), (2012) 329-31

Forrest, Mary

- 'Sorts of FORREST TREES and FLOWERING SHRUBS' - Nursery catalogues in the Fingall Papers, (2017) 259–68

French, Noel

- The development of second-level education in County Meath
  - 1560-1966, (2008) 223-36
  - 1966-1986, **(2009)** 277–95
- Derivation of townland names in Trim civil parish, (2010) 34-64
- The Ó Dálaigh bardic poets of Meath: their poetry and patrons, (2011) 90-101
- The diocese of Meath in the fifteenth century, (2012) 77-94
- Sir John Fox Dillon: a landlord in transition, (2013) 235-55
- The Dillons of Lismullen a Meath landed family, (2014) 48-61
- Duleek: monastic influence on urban development, (2015) 36-55
- Meath and the 1916 Rising (From address to MAHS/MPG 'Decade of Centenaries' seminar; Dalgan Park, 26 September 2015), (2016) 285–308
- Witnesses to the Revolution 1899-1921, (2016) 363-79
- Duleek's later urban development, (2017) 53-66
- Dr John Kyne, bishop of Meath, 1947-66, (2018) 275-84
- The burning of Trim Barracks and reprisals, (2020) 184-210
- A shooting and hostage taking in a time of Truce and Treaty, (2022) 289-301
- The lost memorial stones of Summerhill, (2023) 76–82
- Secundinus The Lost Apostle of Ireland, (2024) 89-98

French, Tom

- A Bittern Cry, (2018) 199
- reviews
  - Last Poems & Two Tales from County Meath (M. Woods), (2021) 353-56
  - A Mystic Dream of 4 (I. McGovern), (2015) 327–31
- *Navan Its People and Its Past* Journal of the Navan and District Historical Society: Volumes: 1 (2011), **(2013)** 346–49; 3 (2015), **(2016)** 398–402; 4 (2017), **(2018)** 350– 56; 5 (2019), **(2020)** 284–87; 6 (2021), **(2022)** 368–72; 7 (2023), **(2024)** 359–62
- reports
  - Hon. Secretary's Reports (MAHS): 2013-2023, (2016) 412–14, (2017) 408–11, (2018) 360–63, (2019) 385–88, (2020) 295–99, (2021) 362–64, (2022) 399–400, (2023) 281–84, (2024) 376–79
  - Meath County Library Local Studies and Archives, (2009) 311–16, (2010) 336–40, (2011) 312–18, (2012) 333–42, (2013) 355–58

French, Tom, & McCarthy, Thomas

- 'After all the Troubles, politics wants to make peace with art': two poems of the Deade of Centenaries, (2023) 211–19

Gaffrey, Joanne

- article co-written by. see Shine, Denis, et al.

- Gallagher, Caroline
  - Bishop Thomas Lewis O'Beirne of Meath (c. 1747-1823): politician and churchman, **(2009)** 189–208

Geraghty, P.J.

- The iron roads of Meath, **(2012)** 161–201 Giacometti, Antoine

- Exploring domestic and non-domestic space in an early medieval landscape at Navan Moat, Co. Meath, (2011) 43–59

- Excavations at a multiple cemetery complex at Donacarney Great, Bettystown, Co. Meath [assisted by Gillian Boazman], (2023) 1–38

Gibson, P.J.

- Seeing beneath the ground using geophysics at the former ecclesiastical site of Clonard, Co. Meath, (2009) 69–79

Gilligan, Jim

- *review: Ashbourne: Landscape, Lives and Lore* (B. Kennerk, ed.), **(2021)** 336–39 Gilsenan, Aidan

- 'Arrant Bolshevism'? 1919 farm labourers strike in Meath, (2021) 239-68

- 'Back to the Land': agrarian agitation and activism for land redistribution in County Meath, 1918-1932, **(2022)** 313–42

Gleeson, Patrick

- article and review co-written by. see Carty, Niamh, & Gleeson, Patrick

Gosling, Paul

- Fr Robert Callary's *Táin Bó Cúailnge:* an epic in instalments, **(2023)** 170–89

Gosling, Paul, & Pepper, Brendan

- Cusack's Crossroads, Co. Meath: a curious memorial, a forgotten man, a river-ford and an old road, (2020) 40–56

Griffin, Brian

- Selling bicycles in Meath in the late Victorian and Edwardian era, (2022) 156-97

Hackett, Liam

- An excavation of a *fulacht fiadh* in Carranstown, Co. Meath, (2009) 24–28 Hand, Malachy

- History of Millbrook mills, 1774-1963, (2015) 121-44

- The making and using of charcoal during the Emergency, 1939-45, (2021) 306–33

Harbison, Peter

- Some comments on the Girley High Cross fragments, (2013) 156–59

Harmon, Maurice

- Peter Fallon's profane rituals, (2010) 300–323

- review: The Murders at Wildgoose Lodge: Agrarian crime and punishment in pre-Famine Ireland (T. Dooley), (2008) 237–39

Haworth, Richard

- review

Potterton People and Places: Three Centuries of an Irish Family (H. Potterton), (2008) 239–42

Hazard, Benjamin

- 'An Ark in the Deluge': Multyfarnham Abbey and the Nugents of Delvin, 1607-41, (2011) 113–23

Heery, Michael, & Newman Maguire, Betty

- Previously unpublished ogams at Castlekieran, Carnaross, **(2012)** 26–30 Heider, Ernst

- In the Claws of the Spider Crab: experiences on three continents (translated, annotated and introduced by Ruth Fleischmann), (2021) 179–221

Herward, Cissy

- Allenstown and the Craig Waller family, (2012) 300–311

Hill, Jacqueline

- review: Episcopal visitations of the Diocese of Meath, 1622-1799 (M. O'Neill, ed.), (2018) 341–43

Hogan, Arlene

- The lands of Llanthony Prima and Secunda in Ireland 1172-1541: the settlement of Meath, (2009) 117-42

Holsgrove, Tracey

- 'A generation of brave women' or women who did 'some useful service'? Women's activity in Meath in the revolutionary period, **(2019)** 339–62

- 'Special duty' and 'ill-treatment': violence against women in Meath, (2023) 190–210 - *reviews* 

A Dáil Girl's Revolutionary Recollections (K. McKenna), (2015) 334–36 I Hate You, Mary Sullivan: A Memoir of Inherited Trauma (B.J. Williams), (2024) 368–70 Oldcastle Camp 1914-1918: An Illustrated History (T. French, ed.), (2019) 377–80

Hunt, Tom

- Walter Newburn: the life and times of an international athlete, (2010) 142-65

- review: More than a sporting experience: 30 years of Gaelic games in Luxembourg (E. Ó hAnnracháin & C. Davey), (2009) 307–10

Hurley, Livia

- Some late eighteenth-century developments under the Conyngham family at Slane, (2010) 83–92
- review: Women, Architecture and Building in the East of Ireland, c.1790-1840 (R. Thorpe), (2014) 348–50

Imhoff, Helen

- The tradition of Art mac Cuind's burial at Treóit (Trevet, Co. Meath), (2013) 73-114

Kenny, Colum

- The Crickstown Barnewalls: judges of the Pale, 1435-1690, **(2019)** 116–30 Kenny, Michael

- Boycotting and bloodshed in Westmeath: the shooting of James Carey at Fieldtown, 1851, (2020) 101–16

Killard, Jacqueline

- The Mullingar Union Workhouse, 1852-1899

- part one, (2014) 123-49
- part two, (2015) 172–92

Kinch, Ian

- article co-written by. see O'Carroll, Finola, Kinch, Ian & Corrway, Laura

Knight, George

- Saint Erc's Hermitage, (2024) 152–62

Lane, Pádraig G.

- A distressed class: Meath-Westmeath farm labourers, 1869-1889, **(2015)** 220–32 Laragy, Georgina

- A 'hollow and unsubstantial' prosperity: poverty in nineteenth-century Meath, (2013) 217–34 Lawlor, David

- Parnell: from landlord of Avondale to MP for Meath, **(2011)** 200–211 Lawlor, Úna

- The elements TOWN (and BAILE) in the place-names of Lower Duleek/Damh Liag Íochtarach from the 13th to the 17th century, **(2016)** 37–85

Leigh, Joanna, Stout, Geraldine & Stout, Matthew

- Report on the research excavation at Newgrange Farm 2018, **(2019)** 15–51 Leigh, Joanna

- article co-written by (2024). see under Stout, Geraldine & Stout, Matthew Lennon, Colm

- The parish fraternities of County Meath in the late middle ages, (2008) 85–101 Litton, Helen

- Henrietta Crowe of Kells, (2020) 75-85

Lynch, Joseph

- Bective Abbey [poem] - for Séamus MacGabhann, (2023) 250

Lynch, Kevin

- review: The Meath War Dead: A History of the Casualties of the Great War (N. French), (2013) 349–51

Lynch, Linda

- article co-written by. see O'Connell, Aidan, O'Hara, Rob & Lynch, Linda

Lyne, Ed

- article co-written by. see Shine, Denis, et al.

Lyons, Mary Ann

- Reflections on the Decade of Commemoration (From keynote address to MAHS/MPG Decade of Centenaries seminar, Dalgan Park, 13 September 2014), (2016) 195–208

McCabe, Brian

- A new database of medieval documents, illustrated by some fourteenth-century references to Kells, **(2011)** 274–79
- The lost milestone, Drumlargan, Summerhill, (2013) 311–12
- The long and winding road (and some vernacular buildings), (2015) 145-49
- Excommunication at a Meath threshing?, (2017) 31-35
- An Elizabethan Mc Cabe?, (2022) 18–23

```
McCarthy, Thomas
```

- poems by. see French, Tom, & McCarthy, Thomas

McConnon, Mark

- article co-written by. see under O'Carroll, Finola, et al.

McCormack, Christopher

- Gilson Endowed School, Oldcastle, (2012) 239–58

- Trim Diocesan School, (2014) 94–122
- Wilson's Hospital School, Multyfarnham, (2015) 88-120
- Drogheda Grammar School, (2016) 86–119
- St Finian's College, Navan and Mullingar, (2017) 204-47

- Alice Stopford Green (1847-1929) as public educator: the Stopford-Brooke connection and the politics of personal and national self-realisation in a colonial context, **(2020)** 117–44
- Church Disestablishment (1869), synodical governance, and the legacy of women's higher education reform: the agents of reform and their Meath connection, **(2023)** 116–47

- review

*Drogheda Grammar School, 1669-2019* (J. McCullen and H. Baker, eds.), **(2024)** 362–67 McCullen, John

- The hunting journal of Helen Louisa McDonnell of Kilsharvan, Co. Meath, 1932-1939, (2008) 204–13
- article co-written by. see under Cummins, Kieran

- review

- *The Boyne Yacht Club, Mornington, Co. Meath (1954-1988)* (R. Gerrard and L. Patton), **(2024)** 371–72
- obituary: Oliver Ward (1942-2017), (2018) 357-59

#### McDonnell, Ciarán

- From the plains of Meath to the sands of Egypt: Geoffrey de Geneville and Jean de Joinville, crusader brothers, **(2018)** 39–58
- A summer of archaeology: recent discoveries in the Boyne Valley, (2019) 1-14
- From the Boyne to Waterloo: military identity in Meath during the long eighteenth century, **(2019)** 152–75
- Archaeology in Meath 2019-2020, (2021) 1-13
- review: Hugh de Lacy: Who was so bold: Developer, Military Architect, Conqueror and King (N. French), (2023) 256–58
- McElligott, Richard

- Richard Blake and the resurrection of the GAA, 1890-98, **(2013)** 256–69 Mac Gabhann, Séamus

- The Parnell split in Meath: interview, (2008) 189–93
- Turlough O'Carolan, 1670-1738, in the era of the Penal Laws, (2021) 39-67
- note: Farewell from the editor, (2014) 375-77
- reviews
  - *Amhráin na Midhe: ancestral Meath voices and the quest for Irish national identity* (L. Ní Mhunghaile, ed.), **(2016)** 380–91
  - *The Land Commission and the making of Rath Cairn, the first Gaeltacht colony* (S. M. Pegley), **(2012)** 325–28
  - *The Making of Meath: The County's Natural Landscape History* (R. Meehan), **(2013)** 334–37
  - Meath: Towards a History (M. Conway), (2011) 288-91

Meath Holy Wells (N. French), (2014) 359-61

Megalithic Art in County Meath (G. Eogan), (2012) 322–25

Morgallion (A. Russell), (2013) 332–34

St. Brigid of Kildare, Life, Legend and Cult (N. Kissane), (2018) 336-40

- obituaries:

Fr Gerard Rice (1937-2020), (2021) 359

George Eogan (1930-2021), (2022) 390-94

Paddy O'Rourke, (2019) 381–82

McGee, Harry

- *obituary:* Méadhbh Conway-Piskorski, **(2014)** 362–65 McGrath, Bríd

- Athboy's election returns, 1640 and 1642, (2010) 65–72

- Archbishop John Bramhall and church lands in Athboy, 1641-1663, **(2017)** 91–113 McHugh, John

- review: The Rabbit Industry in Ireland: 20th century snapshots (M. Conry), (2020) 287–90 Mac Sweeney, Marie

- review: Good Night Ballivor, I'll sleep in Trim (J. Quinn), (2009) 304–7

Marry, Paschal

- reviews

Of Other Days (A. Holten), (2015) 337-39

*The River Boyne, Hidden legacies, history and lore explored on foot and by boat* (A. Holten), **(2019)** 368–71

Masterson, Rory

- reviews

*Tigernán Ua Ruairc and a twelfth-century royal grant in the Book of Kells* (D. Casey), **(2021)** 334–35

*Tristernagh Priory, County Westmeath: colonial monasticism in medieval Ireland* (T. O'Keeffe), **(2019)** 366–68

Mitchell, Angus

- The Stopfords of Blackwater House: Alice Stopford Green's family circle, (2019) 176–212

- Woman of the Fifth Province: remembering Alice Stopford Green, (2021) 121-52

- review:

Uisneach or the Center of Ireland (F. Armao), (2024) 348-53

Monk, Michael

- The livestock economy of early medieval Knowth, Co. Meath, in context *[review article]*, (2008) 15–22

Mooney, Joe

- Athboy Town 1000-1909, (2023) 48-75

- reviews

For the Grass of a Cow: Marion Tiernan's Irish Ancestors from County Meath to Saint Lawrence County, New York, 1820-1999 (C. M. Carletta), (2022) 386–88

*The Parnell split in Westmeath: the bishop and the newspaper editor* (M. Nolan), **(2019)** 372–74

*Three Emigrants from Cloughrea* (B. Davidson Miller & D. K. Edwards), (2022) 388–89 Moore, Eoghan

- Domnach Mór Meic Laithbe, (2014) 1–10

- The Kings of the Reputed Descendants of Lóegaire of Tara c. 642-1160, **(2024)** 99–133 Mount, Charles

- Notes on the history of the manor of Nobber, (**2008**) 79–84 Mulhall, Daniel

- At war and peace: George Russell (AE) and Francis Ledwidge in 1917, **(2018)** 163–71 Mulligan, Kevin

- Headfort and the significance of the demesne landscape in Meath, (2011) 124–30 Mullins, Clare

- Archaeological excavations at Haggard Street, Trim, Co. Meath, (2009) 98–116

Newman Maguire, Betty

- article co-written by. see Heery, Michael, & Newman Maguire, Betty

Ní Chrábhagáin, Ciara

- Disease and illness in medieval Ireland: an anthropological examination of some hagiographical material, **(2013)** 115–33

Ní Mhaonaigh, Tracey

- The life and legacy of Eoghan Ó Gramhnaigh: 120 years on, (2019) 238-64
- St Patrick's College, Maynooth, the Irish language revival effort and the Meath-men who made their mark, (2022) 198–220

Ní Mhunghaile, Lesa

- Scribal networks and manuscript circulation in Meath during the eighteenth and early nineteenth centuries, (2011) 131–49

- reviews

*The Four Masters and their Manuscripts* (P.A. Breatnach), **(2016)** 396–98 *A Meath Anthology* (T. French, ed.), **(2011)** 285–88

Ní Uallacháin, Pádraigín

- A Drogheda list of melodies: implications for the song tradition of Meath and Oriel, **(2014)** 165–96

Nolan, Michael

- The provincial press and the Irish Revolution: the case of Co. Westmeath, (2017) 295-321

- Civil War or civil disorder: Westmeath 1922-23, (2020) 211-36

Nolan, William

- Civil war, lawlessness and crime: Meath 1922-23, (2023) 220-45
- reviews
  - Lords, lands and labourers. The big houses and landed estates of Royal Meath (B. Casey, ed.), (2017) 385–90
  - *The Lost Gaeltacht: The Land Commission Migration Clonbur, Co. Galway to Allenstown, Co. Meath* (M. O'Halloran), **(2021)** 343–49

Nugent, Brian

- Some salved Irish Chancery pleadings, (2017) 67–90

- reviews

*The Easter Rising in North County Dublin: A Skerries Perspective* (P.F. Whearity), **(2014)** 356–58

Medieval Fore, County Westmeath (R. Masterson), (2015) 316–19

The Proclamations of Ireland 1660-1820 (J. Kelly & M.A. Lyons, eds.), (2015) 323-27

O'Brien, Niall C.E.J.

- A 14th century Meath estate acquired too soon: Golding of Churchtown, **(2019)** 108–15 O'Brien, Sarah

- Westmeath-Argentine narratives of tradition and identity, **(2013)** 270–93 O'Carroll, Finola

- The Borough of Newtown Trim and the road to Trim, (2024) 134-42

- review: The Road to Kells - Prehistoric archaeology of the M3 Navan to Kells and N52 Kells Bypass road project (F. Walsh), (2023) 251–55

O'Carroll, Finola, et al.

- The Blackfriary button, (2016) 30-36 O'Carroll, Finola, Kinch, Ian & Corrway, Laura - Digging the past, growing the future: the Blackfriary Project, (2018) 27-38 Ó Clabaigh, Colmán, OSB - review: The Priory of Llanthony Prima and Secunda in Ireland (A. Hogan), (2009) 296–99 O'Connell, Aidan, O'Hara, Rob & Lynch, Linda - Excavation of a burial ground at Moyfin, Longwood, Co. Meath, (2015) 1-35 Ó Cróinín, Dáibhí - review: The Book of Kells. A masterwork revealed: creators, collaboration, and campaigns (D. MacGabhann), (2024) 354-58 O'Donoghue, Patrick - review: The Field Names of County Meath (F. Tallon, ed., J. Mullen, compiler), (2014) 335-39 O'Flynn, Eoin - The career of Máelsechnaill II, (2009) 29-68 Ó Háinle, Cathal - My father and Ballinahown folklore, (2010) 260-99, (2011) 212-65 Ó hAnnracháin, Eoghan - Westmeath veterans in the Hôtel Royal des Invalides, Paris, (2008) 117-45 - The trials of Brian Seery, (2010) 110-41 - The massacre at Castlepollard, 1831: socio-political aspects, (2011) 150-78 - Commemorating Thomas Davis, (2014) 150-64 - The Westmeath transportations file, (2017) 144-90 - obituary: Micheál Ó Conláin, (2016) 406–10 Ó hAnnracháin, Eoghan & Robertson, Stephanie - A Meath officer's tomb at the church of Saint Gertrude in Tenneville, (2019) 131-51 - The ceremony at Tenneville on 8 September 2019 commemorating Matthias Barnewall, Lord Trimleston, (2020) 265–75 O'Hara, Rob - article co-written by. see O'Connell, Aidan, O'Hara, Rob & Lynch, Linda Ó hÓgartaigh, Ciarán & Margaret - Business records in counties Meath and Westmeath. (2011) 266-73 Ó hÓgartaigh, Margaret - 'Internal tamponage, hockey parturition and mixed athletics in the 1930s, '40s and '50s,' (2008) 214 - 22- Antonia Mac Donnell, Meath's first female barrister, and the legal profession in Ireland in the early twentieth century, (2009) 273-76 - Máire Conway (Bruck): astro-physicist of Edinburgh University, (2012) 298-99 - Women, welfare and public health, (2014) 312-29 - article co-written by. see Ó hÓgartaigh, Ciarán & Margaret - review: The Big Houses and Landed Estates in Ireland. A Research Guide (T. Dooley), (2008) 248 - 49Ó Hoireabhárd, Seán - One of his own: the Irish participant in the assassination of Tigernán Ua Ruairc, (2018) 1-13 O'Keeffe, Tadhg - Trim Castle uncovered: some thoughts, (2013) 160-68

- The design of the early thirteenth-century cathedral church of Newtown Trim, Co. Meath, (2018) 14–26

O'Leary, Jim

- review: Unsettled Territory: the 5th Battalion in North Meath 1917-1921 (F. Cogan), (2023) 265–68

Ó Macháin, Pádraig

- Two Nugent manuscripts: the Nugent Duanaire and Queen Elizabeth's Primer, (2012) 121-42

- Two poems by William Nugent, (2017) 36–52

Ó Maitiú, Ciarán

- Turlough Ó Carolan: an appraisal of his Gaelic verse, (**2008**) 102–16, (**2009**) 143–55 Ó Muirí, Daithí

- Peter Murray and the founding of the first branch of the Gaelic League in County Meath, (2015) 233–68

O'Neill, Clare

- Remembering Irish civilian mobilisation during the First World War, **(2016)** 209–31 O'Neill, Timothy P.

- Navan and the cholera epidemic of 1832, (2020) 86–100

- Navan: the Earl of Essex, Baroness de Ros and the Crown lands in the early nineteenth century, **(2022)** 24–84

O'Reilly, Ultan

- The Girley High Cross, (2012) 46–50

Ó Siadhail, Pádraig

- The man from Largy: James Mooney, native American scholar and the Meath connection, (2012) 259–80

Palcic, Una

- The Countess Dowager Fingall (1716-1741) a snapshot into the life of a young woman of the early eighteenth century, **(2022)** 93–118
- The Origins and Interconnections of Three Eighteenth Century Landowners in the Barony of Demifore, Co. Meath, (2024) 163–84

- reviews

1641 Depositions, Volume V, Kildare & Meath (A. Clarke, ed.), (2022) 363–67 Borris House, Co. Carlow and Elite Borger av Patron age (E. Joyce) (2014) 241

*Borris House, Co. Carlow and Elite Regency Patronage* (E. Joyce), **(2014)** 341–47 Pegley, Suzanne

- Ráth Cairn, Co. Meath, the first Gaeltacht colony, (2012) 281-97

Pepper, Brendan

- article co-written by. see Gosling, Paul, & Pepper, Brendan

Peter, Manfred

- The life of St. Wendelin (St. Findalan) of Delvin and the Saarland, (2008) 43-54

- St. Wendelin of Delvin in the German Saarland: a portrait of the Sankt Wendel region, (2011) 26–42

Potterton, Homan

- 'In Lunacy of Potterton': a County Meath Link to Joyce's *Ulysses*, (2014) 245–51 Potterton, Michael

- The Moynagh Lough Project: an update on post-excavation research, (2024) 1–34 Power, Gerald

- Politics and personality in the English Pale, (2012) 95-120

Rea, Joe

- review: Shoulders to the Wheel ... a history of Meath Irish Farmers Association (1955-2005) (J. McCullen, ed.), (2008) 250–52

Rheinisch, Siobhán

- Anglo-Norman remains at Rathmore, Athboy, (2014) 11-25

Rice, Fr Gerard

- The Ledwidge context, (2018) 195-98

- reviews

Catholic Revival in the North of Ireland 1603-41 (B. Mac Cuarta), (2009) 302–4

*The Priory of Llanthony Prima and Secunda in Ireland* (A. Hogan), **(2009)** 299–302 Robertson, Stephanie

- articles co-written by. see Ó hAnnracháin, Eoghan & Robertson, Stephanie Rogan, Marion

- The Second Reformation in nineteenth century Meath: the Irish Society, its school teachers and scholars, 1821-39, (2021) 78–120

- review: The Nugents of Westmeath and Queen Elizabeth's Irish primer (D. Casey), (2017) 382–85

Rogers, John

- article co-written by. see Fenwick, Joe, et al.

Rotheram, Mary Countess

- Strange Times: life in Meath during the Troubles of 1922-1923, **(2014)** 277–311 Rouse, Paul

- review: Sport and society in Victorian Ireland: the case of Westmeath (T. Hunt), (2008) 246–48

Russell, Arthur

- Owen Smith - a vital link with the ancient learning and history of North Meath, (2016) 159– 94

Scally, Barbara

- Origins of the County Meath Infirmary, (2008) 146–56, (2009) 156–70

Schot, Roseanne

- article co-written by. see Fenwick, Joe, et al.

Seaver, Matthew

- Summary of excavations at Bridge Park, Nobber, Co. Meath, (2009) 80-97

- articles co-written by. see under Brady, Conor; Shine, Denis, et al.

Sharpe, Richard

- Richard Plunkett (fl. 1772-1791): 'A neglected genius of the county of Meath,' (2017) 191–203

Shine, Denis

- A note on prehistoric activity recorded in Ráth Cairn, (2011) 20-25

- article co-written by. see O'Carroll, Finola, et al.

Shine, Denis, & Travers, Ciara

- An interesting burial in Rathmolyon, Co. Meath (osteological note), (2011) 102–12

- Unmarked medieval and post-medieval burial grounds: a time to reconsider? Results of

excavations from a burial ground in Athboy, Co. Meath, **(2012)** 31–45 Shine, Denis, et al.

- New archaeological sites for County Meath - found during works on the Meath Bundled Wastewater Scheme, (2016) 1–29

Smith, John

- The Oldcastle Workhouse and the Poor Law, 1838-1920, (2009) 209-42

- The Oldcastle Prisoner of War Camp, 1914-1918, (2010) 212–50

- The Oldcastle Railway, 1863-1963, (2012) 202-38

- Virginia Road Railway (1863-1963) - A Social History, (2022) 221-55

Stephens, Mandy

- article co-written by. see Shine, Denis, et al.

Stokes, Richard

- Flax and linen production in eighteenth- and nineteenth-century Westmeath, (2013) 188–200, (2014) 62–93

Stout, Geraldine

- George Francis Eogan: a retrospective, (2022) 1–17

- *articles co-written by. see* Leigh, Joanna, Stout, Geraldine & Stout, Matthew; Stout, Geraldine & Stout, Matthew

Stout, Geraldine & Stout, Matthew

- Excavations at Beaubec, Bey More, Co. Meath (2019-20): a preliminary report, **(2021)** 14–38 Stout, Geraldine & Stout, Matthew (with F. Beglane, C. Brady, S. Davis and J. Leigh)

- Final Report on the Research Excavation at Newgrange Farm Cursus 2018, **(2024)** 35–88 Stout, Matthew

- *articles co-written by. see* Leigh, Joanna, Stout, Geraldine & Stout, Matthew; Stout, Geraldine & Stout, Matthew

Tallon, Frances

- review: March Into Meath; In the Footsteps of 1798 (E. Doyle), (2012) 317–19

*report:* Meath County Library Archives and Local Studies: recent initiatives and acquisitions, (2008) 253–55

Tier, Noel

- The 5th Battalion, Irish Volunteers, in Ashbourne, Co. Meath and surrounding areas, Monday 24 to Sunday 30 April 1916, **(2010)** 180–88

Tiernan, Sonja

- "A Zealous Catholic and Notorious Trouble-Maker": the Gormanston Papers in the National Library of Ireland, (2009) 171–88

- Hidden in plain sight: uncovering the history of Meath women, **(2010)** 93–109 Tobin, Michael

- 'There was quare things out long ago,' (2013) 313–24

Travers, Ciara

- *articles co-written by. see* Shine, Denis, et al.; Shine, Denis & Travers, Ciara Tuite, Peter

- Nicholas Tuite in the West Indies (1705-1772), (2018) 116-46

Usher, Joseph

- Proposal for the protection of the souterrain at Crossdrum Lower, Oldcastle, Co. Meath,

(2012) 51-76

Wadden, Patrick

- The first English invasion: Irish responses to the Northumbrian attack on Brega, 684, (2010) 1-33

Walsh, Bernard

- Brigadier Frederick Maurice Watson Harvey VC, MC, Croix de Guerre (1888-1980), **(2019)** 265–83

- The Life and Legacy of a Troubled Earl: Edward Henry Stuart Bligh, 7th Earl of Darnley, 1851-1900, (2024) 286–306

Walsh, Edward

- Nicholas Downes: letters from the Argentine, (2014) 252-76
- Letters between Westmeath and the Falkland Islands, (2015) 150-71
- Westmeath news from Buenos Aires as reported in *The Standard and River Plate News*, (2017) 248–58
- The return home Buenos Aires to Westmeath, (2020) 145-63
- The Buenos Aires Westmeath 1862 Relief Fund, (2021) 169-78
- Westmeath news: gleanings from *The Standard & River Plate News*, Buenos Aires, 1870-76, **(2022)** 119–27

Ward, Larry

- Having been myself a native of Meath, Máire Ní Raghallaigh (1867-1941), **(2024)** 307–44 Warner, Richard

- article co-written by. see Fenwick, Joe, Warner, Richard, & Eogan, George Whearity, Frank

- Notes towards the early history of Spicers of Navan, (2023) 83–115
- review: Trim, September 1920 (T. French, ed.), (2021) 340-43

Whearity, Peter F.

- Belgian refugees in Ireland during World War One, (2009) 252–72, (2010) 189–211
- review: Portmarnock and the Plunketts, 1850-1918: the Portmarnock Brick and Terracotta Works (A. Costello), (2014) 353–56

Windsor, Grace

- Carson, witches and adders: *King Carson and the Witch* by John C. O'Neill (1914), **(2010)** 166–79

Wynne, Aileen

- Some Trim Townlands, 1821-1911, (2024) 266-85

-----